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February 2015 Board Report: 
 
Lorna Byrne is enjoying a high attendance rate for the year and for the month of January. We 
are happy to report that LBMS Students are coming to school at the following rate: 
 

January  Year to date 

6th  93.69  6th  94.07 

7th  91.84  7th  94.01 

8th  90.44  8th  93.46 

Total: 91.90  Total: 93.8 

 
LBMS in cooperation with Southern Oregon Sanitation is in the midst of a recycling audit. 
Students from Mr. Talty’s science class, along with our head custodian Nathan Munro, have 
collected one days’ worth of garbage from our school. The group inventoried the sample and is 
compiling data on items that can be recycled. We look forward to their findings and 
recommendations later on this month. 
 
Ex-LBMS student Heather Bemis, has designed and created a disc golf course for the campus. 
This will be a five “hole” course which will be available this spring when the weather gets a bit 
drier. Six to eight students will be able to access the course at lunchtime, and LBMS Physical 
Education classes will be working this into their PE lifetime games unit. 
 
LBMS is looking for volunteers. We would like those who wish to become closer to our LBMS 
family, have that opportunity. There are plenty of things to do around here and it’s always nice 
to get a fresh pair of eyes on the systems.  Please let our office know if you wish to volunteer 
and we will get you the necessary clearance documents so that you can join our team. 
 
Students from LBMS were treated to a field trip in the month of January for participating in the 
“Gold Card” fund-raisers. Students who received two or more orders for the fund-raiser were 
eligible to go ice skating in Ashland with their classmates, and had hot chocolate from Dutch 
Bros. along the way. Great fun was had by all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
Scott Polen 
Principal 

Scott Polen, Principal Sarah McNamara, Dean of Students /Athletics Director Brenda Encinas, Office Manager 


